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Ethics

The Manager’s Name Appears in Campaign Materials

Q. A candidate for the board of selectmen campaigned on a platform to strengthen the role of the town administrator. In doing so, the candidate named the town administrator, which made the town administrator uncomfortable. There had been no discussions at town meetings about charter changes, a fact that led the town administrator to speculate that the candidate used her name and reputation as a ploy to try to garner more votes in the most recent election.

The town administrator has worked for the community for more than 20 years, and she has established a reputation for integrity and political neutrality. The candidate lost his bid for election, and the town administrator wanted advice on what to do to set the record straight and restore her reputation.

A. The town administrator can use this experience as a way to educate the town council and the public in general on the ICMA Code of Ethics. By explaining the reasons why she objected to the campaign reference, the town administrator can reinforce the value of political neutrality and the importance that the profession places on serving members of the governing body equally and impartially.

She also may want to write to the candidate to advise him not to use her picture or name in future campaign materials because that could create the appearance of an endorsement, which is prohibited by the ICMA Code of Ethics.

